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Nancy Luebben
December
6

Sally Hoherd
December
10

Joan Cullimore
December
11

Jim Pushman
December
19

Evelyn Stephens
December
28
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December Birthdays

Chiz Boyea
December
12
CALENDAR NOTES
December 15: Last day to respond for Annual Meeting Part 1 – budget approval and Election of Council Members; Poinsettia Requests
December 25: Christmas Day
As of this newsletter’s publication (11/24/2020), we are keeping with GRF’s Pandemic recommendations and are closing down all Services (inside, outside, curbside) until December 25th.  Hold each other in prayer as we wait upon the Lord.
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December 2020

“Advent – Hope, Peace, Joy, Love”
Dear sweet people of Redeemer —

Advent 2020: the season of waiting for a special person or occasion to come.  The Advent of this year, more than ever, finds us waiting for our quarantine to be over and Leisure World’s lockdown orders to be lifted, a vaccine to be delivered, and we will be able to come together as a congregation to worship again with handshakes and hugs.  While we wait, we can embrace the Old Testament’s messages on waiting:

“Blessed are all those who wait for Him.” (Isaiah 30:18)
and
“The Lord is good to those who wait for Him,
to the soul who seeks Him.  It is good that one should
wait quietly for the salvation of the Lord”
(Lamentations 3:25-26)
Because we are people of both the Old and New Testaments, we are God’s people who wait quietly for the Lord’s coming but know we already have salvation in Christ Jesus.  We await his coming again.

Following the Scriptures and lighting Advent colored candles, we wait quietly in Hope; seeking Peace; expressing Joy and sharing the Love of the season — however we can.

By reading our Scriptures and following the life and teachings of our Lord Jesus, we truly can find the Hope, Peace, Joy and Love of this Advent and Christmas season:

HOPE - Those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. (Isaiah 40:31)
PEACE - May the Lord give strength to his people!  May the Lord bless his people with peace! Psalm 29:11
Our Lord God did bless us with his son “so that in me you may have peace.  In the world you face persecution.  But take courage; I have conquered the world!” (John 16:33)
JOY - But let all who take refuge in you rejoice; let them ever sing for joy.  Spread your protection over them, so that those who love your name may exult in you. Psalm 5:11
LOVE - Deuteronomy (6:5) first gave us the direction of how to love and Jesus quotes it in Matthew 22:36-40: “You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind.’ This is the greatest and first commandment.”
Each of these traits — Hope, Peace, Joy and Love — are associated with the 4 Sundays of Advent (this year, 11/29, 12/6, 12/13 and 12/20) and the large Christ candle is lit on the 25th: the day of the one who we were waiting for!  And at the time of the writing, it may be the first day we can gather together again — outside or inside — for worship!

Even though the pandemic and coronavirus has changed many aspects of our lives these last 9 months, these elements of our Christian life together have not.  When we are connected by prayer, our connections to God and one another are not severed.  Changed perhaps, but not gone.  We are the same people as we were last year: filled with hope, desiring peace, wanting to express joy, and the love of Christ wherever we are.  This year, wherever we may be — inside with our decorated tree or outside with the babe lying in the manger of our creche — we are waiting for, and present with, our Lord and redeeming Savior.

May our Advent be Holy Spirit-filled and may our Christmas find the light of Christ beaming into all of our lives.  By the love given to us by God, our Old Testament prophet Isaiah reminds us, “For a child has been born for us, a son given to us; authority rests upon his shoulders; and he is named Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.”
In thanksgiving for our one God — Sovereign, Savior, and Spirit — and for all of you.
Blessings and peace,

Pastor Lisa

Reminder:
If you are interested in borrowing DVD’s to watch while waiting, please feel free to contact me (call the church’s phone number)!  A partial list was in the September/October newsletter, are on the first page and below but the list is over 300 titles long from comedy to dramas to classics to modern to TV series!
The Greatest Showman

Grey's Anatomy - Season 1

Hamlet

The Haunted Mansion

The Heat

The Help

Hidden Figures

High Heels & Low Lives

His Girl Friday: Cary Grant and Rosalind Russell
Hocus Pocus

Hook

Hop

Hotel Transylvania

Hush... Hush, Sweet Charlotte

I Was a Male War Bride: Cary Grant
Icons of Screwball Comedy: If You Could Only Cook, Too Many Husbands, My Sister Eileen, She Wouldn't Say Yes
Imagineering the Magic

The Imitation Game

December 2020

Message from Our President …

Dear Christian Friends:
Is the glass half full or half empty?


That’s an age-old question that everyone keeps asking themselves.  We, as Christians, need to keep focusing ourselves on the many blessings our Lord gives us even as the current pandemic seems to be getting worse.


As of this writing (and I emphasize “as of this writing” because it seems to change every other day), we are once again changing the way in which we Worship and the Worship times.  Our Task Force met and came up with recommendations to our Church Council which they then approved.

(“As of this writing” has now become “between writing and printing”)


We will now hold four services with a maximum of 15 people each Sunday on Christmas morning in front of our Church at 9:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., and 10:30 a.m. if we are not allowed back inside by then.  If we are allowed back inside, we will have our side Chapel Christmas Services at 8:45 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. and our usual 10:30 a.m. Service inside.  We will also reintroduce pick-up Communion from your car if you choose not to attend any of our in-person celebrations.


Obviously, our Annual Congregational Meeting Part One was not held.  Instead we are mailing all members a proposed 2021 budget as prepared by our Financial Chair, Kay Pushman, which was approved by the Council.  Also included are the four candidates recommended for election to the Church Council by our Nominating Committee and approved by the Council.  There is room for other candidates if you choose to write in a name.  This must all be returned to the Church office on or before December 15, 2020.


Traditionally the Church Council does not meet in the month of December during the Holiday Season.  We next meet January 22, 2021 at 2:30 p.m. when the Council will elect new officers for the year.

Praise the Lord!
Jerry Brady

Council President
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 REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL STATUS: NOVEMBER 17, 2020
US BANK

As of November 17, 2020, we have received $6,950.10 in offerings with two more deposits to be made on November 23 and 30.  Our US Bank balance as of November 17 is $16,802.87. 

CONSTRUCTION BREAKDOWN
Hanover Insurance check

$47,512.76

12:24 Construction
$38,773.84

Hammond Organ
$697.68

McCormack Roofing
$9,475.00

OCB
$7,180.79

Hanover Insurance check

$7,180.79

Painting of east wall
$645.00

Sealing and repair of basement wall
$3,200.00

Repairs completed, but not covered by insurance

($5,278.76)

Other repairs needed, but not covered by insurance

$2,875.00

Deep cleaning of church
$1,200.00

Paint outside south wall
$900.00

Paint outside west wall
$775.00

Gutter Repair
TBD

Furnace electrical problem
TBD

Covering of opening in rear of church
TBD

Possible covering of electrical conduit in rear of church
TBD

PAYROLL PROTECTION PLAN SBA LOAN

Loan is for $7,785.44.  Pastor has received notification from Synod that 100% of this loan will be forgiven.  I received an email from US Bank on September 16 that the forms to complete documentation that we have complied with the terms of this loan will be sent to me in October.  As of 11/17/2020, I haven't received any notification to reconcile this account.

THRIVENT

I deposited the Hanover Insurance check in the Thrivent Money Market hoping to earn some interest before we had to pay for the repairs needed for the church.  Unfortunately, we only earned 11 cents.  I chose to take the 11 cents out of Thrivent, so our balance in Thrivent is $7,420.37, which was the balance prior to the Hanover Insurance check deposit.

FUNDRAISING ACCOUNT
As of September 30, 2020, we have received $287.07 from our fundraising efforts.  Our last restaurant fundraiser was at CPK, and so many of our members, friends and relatives participated.  However, I have been unable to reach anyone at CPK with regard to this, and we have not received the fundraising dollars.

Respectfully submitted, Kay Pushman
CYCLE B – Year of Mark
FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT THROUGH THE EPIPHANY OF OUR LORD
November 29, 2020 – First Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 64:1-9

Psalm 80:1-7, 17-19

1 Corinthians 1:3-9

Mark 13:24-37

December 6, 2020 – Second Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 40:1-11

Psalm 85:1-2, 8-13

2 Peter 3:8-15

Mark 1:1-8

December 13, 2020 – Third Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 61:1-4, 8-11

Psalm 126

Luke 1:46-55 (Alternate)

1 Thessalonians 5:16-24

John 1:6-8, 19-28

December 20, 2020 – Fourth Sunday of Advent

2 Samuel 7:1-11, 16

Luke 1:46b-55

Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26 (Alternate)

Romans 16:25-27

Luke 1:26-38

December 24, 2020 – Nativity of Our Lord, Christmas Eve

Isaiah 9:2-7

Psalm 96

Titus 2:11-14

Luke 2:1-20


December 25, 2020 – Nativity of Our Lord, Christmas Day Morning

Isaiah 62:6-12

Psalm 97

Titus 3:4-7

Luke 2:1-20

December 25, 2020 – Nativity of Our Lord, Christmas Day During the Day

Isaiah 52:7-10

Psalm 98

Hebrews 1:1-12

John 1:1-14

December 27, 2020 – First Sunday of Christmas

Isaiah 61:10—62:3

Psalm 148

Galatians 4:4-7

Luke 2:22-40

January 3, 2021 – Second Sunday of Christmas

Jeremiah 31:7-14

Sirach 24:1-12 (Alternate)

Psalm 147:12-20

Wisdom 10:15-21 (Alternate)

Ephesians 1:3-14

John 1:1-18

January 6, 2021 – Epiphany of Our Lord

Isaiah 60:1-6

Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14

Ephesians 3:1-12

Matthew 2:1-12

Annual Meeting – Part 1

If you are a registered member with Redeemer Lutheran Church, you will / have received in a separate mailing with the annual budget and the nomination committee’s slate for Council members for 2021-2023.  Please follow the instructions in that mailing so your voice is heard in the planning for the coming year!

ANNUAL MEETING – PART 2
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We are planning our Annual Meeting (Part 2) on February 14th after our Worship Service, depending on allowances with the pandemic situation.  The Annual Reports will be presented and the delegates for the Annual Synod Assembly will be chosen.

Now might be a time to reflect and pray about your gifts of time, talent and treasure to God through the church.  Please pray as we engage in God’s work.

ANNUAL REPORTS
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ALL COMMITTEE REPORTS ARE DUE IN THE OFFICE TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2021 TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PUBLISHED REPORT FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING ~ PART 2 ON FEBRUARY 14TH.
Reports are need from: Pastor, Council President, Financial Secretary, the annual financial report, and the budget for 2020.

Altar Guild, Fellowship Committee, Outreach Committee, Redeemer Church Women, Worship and Music, and all other ministries that wish to submit an annual report are welcome to do so but also need to be in the office by Tuesday, January 19th.  Thank You!!!


Requests for Poinsettias

to decorate the Church for Christmas
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Again, this year, you are invited to dedicate a potted poinsettia in memory of or in honor of a loved one.

The cost of 1 pot is $10.00.

Please fill out the slip and return it with a check for the number of pots you are requesting to the church office by Sunday, December 15th.

The poinsettias will decorate the Church (inside) December 25 through January 6th.  If we are outside, the flowers will decorate the Cross and can be taken home after Service.
Your Name ____________________________________

Your Phone Number: 

_________ Number of pots at $10.00 each
In Honor of ____________________________________

____________________________________

____________________________________






or

In Memory of ____________________________________

____________________________________

____________________________________

Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing

“Advent to Christmas”


The first Sunday of Advent’s (November 29th) Gospel lesson from Mark is a rather disquieting one, especially in this time of pandemic!  Jesus warns of his return and that we need to keep awake and ready to welcome him.  In this time of social distancing, having him show up can just be one more worry on our minds!  Another guest in the house!  Especially when many of us aren’t ready or tired of sharing space with our own near and dear!  However welcomed and loved people are, they are a disruption to our usual routine and crowd us.  And we all know Jesus; he’s not going to go quietly to the guest room and hang out there!  Nope, he’s going to be hanging around the kitchen telling stories, wanting to go shopping with us, help us pick out presents, decorate the house, stay up late watching movies and baking cookies!  He’s going to be into everything we are doing.  This is what preparing for Jesus’s coming is really about.  He wants to be a part of us and live through us in our everyday life.  This is what welcoming Jesus is about.  This Advent time is a time to look at your words, actions, lifestyle, and values, are they compatible with hanging out with Jesus 24/7??

The Gospel lesson for the second Sunday of Advent always brings to my mind the opening song from the musical, Godspell.  Not one of my favorite musicals (although it is one of Pastor Lisa’s ()but this song is a good reminder that we do need to prepare the way the Lord.  It’s not just John calling in the desert centuries ago but what each of us should be doing each and every day of our lives, called by our baptism with water AND the Holy Spirit.  The call to build God’s Kingdom (prepare the way) and repentance is an ongoing, continuing circle.  God cannot reign in an unrepentant heart therefore we must repent to build the Kingdom, repentance occurs when the heart is touched by the reign of God, God is the source and summit of all and we are the ones drawing and sharing that source on our way to the summit (and bringing others with us!).  So, step one to prepare the way of the Lord is to prepare ourselves through repentance each and every time we need it.  Then we can work on the rest of the world!
Gaudete (from the Latin word meaning “rejoice.”) Sunday, the third Sunday of Advent, we have the reoccurring theme of rejoicing in the first lesson, psalm, and second lesson.  We are called to rejoice because of the gifts we have been given by a loving God; especially in difficult times!  If we only rejoice, pray, and thank when things are good, we miss out on finding the good in the difficult.  This Sunday we get a similar Gospel lesson as the second Sunday but from the Gospel of John.  John the Baptist explains that he is NOT the Messiah nor a prophet but comes to testify to the light to come, so that others would believe.  How often do we feel like John the Baptist, call out to people who willfully will not listen?  And, sadly, how often are WE the ones not listening?  Advent is the time to take a closer look at how we are testifying to the light.  A time to rejoice and prepare in spite of not because of!

The fourth Sunday of Advent we have the blessing of a resounding “YES!”.  The impossible is always possible with God.  The Virgin can conceive the Son.  God can walk on the earth.  Emmanuel is with us.  We are loved, unconditionally.  We can be called children of God.  We can be heirs to the Kingdom.  Perhaps we need to answer God’s requests with Mary’s example, “I am the servant of the Lord.  Let it be done to me as you say.”  Maybe God gives us the impossible to deal with to encourage us to turn to him.  What impossible situation have you experienced?  How did you deal with it?  Did you take it to God in prayer or try to go it alone?


Then we get to Christmas!  The Church gives us two Gospel lessons for the Christmas celebration depending on when the Gospel is read (and what the Pastor chooses!).  The Christmas Eve Celebration and the first Celebration on Christmas morning has the Gospel from Luke with the baby in the manger and the angels announcing His birth to the shepherds in the field.  We still sing a portion of that announcement when we sing the Gloria or recite the Glory to God in Service!  It is the best part of Charlie Brown’s Christmas; when Linus explains to Charlie Brown the true meaning of Christmas, he quotes this Gospel passage.  This is where many of us stay – Jesus as that baby in the manger and missing the point that this is the beginning – how he had to start here to get to the cross (where others stay) but our salvation and redemption is not completed until we finally get to the empty tomb on Easter!  It is the reason for our faith.  The baby had to come.  This is the beginning of Jesus’s ministry to bring us all home to him and the Father and the Holy Spirit.

The Gospel for the rest of Christmas Day if from the beginning of the Gospel of John.  It is the testament of WHO Jesus is.  He is the light.  He is the Word of God.  He is the Son of God.  He is God.  The Word became flesh and walked in the world to give us life and direction.  This is the Jesus we are all waiting to return.  This is the Jesus that reminded us to keep awake at the beginning of Advent, specifically for his Second coming!  It is the light that John the Baptist testified about.  This is he who John was not worthy to unlace his sandals.
The last Sunday of December the Gospel lesson from Luke is a story of God fulfilling his promises to Simeon and Anna just as Joseph and Mary fulfilled the requirements of their faith in God.  All the lessons for this day contain two themes: children and God fulfilling his promises!  It is a time to reflect on the importance of family.  Family is where most of us first heard about God.  It is where we learned about God the Father and Jesus.  It is through families that the story of God and the life of the church continues.  Family take on may forms as we grow.  There is the family you are born into.  There is the family you make of your closest friends.  There is the family that you may have through marriage.  There is the family that you, hopefully, find within the church.  There is the family that comes from being a child of God.  There is the family from living in the world.  There are many types of family that we live with and through.  As this pandemic has worn on, we have all become more and more isolated.  We have not been able to connect with family and friends, especially during this holiday season.  This Sunday, before the new year begins, may be a chance to reconnect through a phone call or a letter or an email with all the different families you are connected with.  It may be the chance to reconcile with that person that you haven’t been in contact with; it may be the time to reach out to someone who you know has gone further into isolation than is healthy (this might even be you).  So, reach out!  And as Neil Dimond put it in “Brother Love’s Traveling Salvation Show”: (Hallelujah) Now you got yourself two good hands [more or less] (Halle-hallelujah) And when your brother [or yourself] is troubled, You gotta reach out your one hand for him (Hallelujah) 'Cause that's what it's there for (Halle-hallelujah) And when your heart is troubled, You gotta reach out your other hand (Hallelujah) Reach it out to the man up there (Halle-hallelujah) 'Cause that's what he's there for.
ADVENT WREATH PRAYERS

The first Sunday of Advent is November 29.  If you have an Advent Wreath, here are prayers for the Advent Season.

November 29 First Sunday of Advent

We praise you, O God, for this evergreen crown that marks our days of preparation for Christ's advent.

As we light the first candle on this wreath, rouse us from sleep, that we may be ready to greet our Lord when he comes with all the saints and angels.

Enlighten us with your grace, and prepare our hearts to welcome him with joy.

Grant this through Christ our Lord, who’s coming is certain and whose day draws near.

Amen.

Light the first candle.

December 6, 2020 Second Sunday of Advent

We praise you, O God, for this circle of light that marks our days of preparation for Christ's advent.

As we light the candles on this wreath, kindle within us the fire of your Spirit, that we may be light shining in the darkness.

Enlighten us with your grace, that we may welcome others as you have welcomed us.

Grant this through Christ our Lord, whose coming is certain and whose day draws near.

Amen.

Light two candles.

December 13, 2020 Third Sunday of Advent

We praise you, O God, for this victory wreath that marks our days of preparation for Christ's advent.

As we light the candles on this wreath, strengthen our hearts as we await the Lord's coming in glory.

Enlighten us with your grace, that we may serve our neighbors in need.

Grant this through Christ our Lord, whose coming is certain and whose day draws near.

Amen.

Light three candles.

December 20, 2020 Fourth Sunday of Advent

We praise you, O God, for this wheel of time that marks our days of preparation for Christ's advent.

As we light the candles on this wreath, open our eyes to see your presence in the lowly ones of this earth.

Enlighten us with your grace, that we may sing of your advent among us in the Word made flesh.

Grant this through Christ our Lord, whose coming is certain and whose day draws near.

Amen.

Light all four candles.
CHRISTMAS DAY through EPIPHANY OF OUR LORD

Use this blessing when lighting the Christ candle.

We give you thanks, God our Father, through Jesus Christ, your beloved Son, whom you sent in this end of the ages to save and redeem us and to proclaim to us your will.

As we light these candles, Lord God, may your Word become flesh through our lives so that we may see him in the fullness of his glory.
Light all the candles.

Year End Gifts

Year End Gifts are encouraged by many charities at this time of the year.  Please remember Redeemer with year-end gifts too.  Please pray about a year end gift to your church ~ if you don’t, who will?

Personal Annual Giving Reports

If you wish to have a report of your giving for 2020, please contact the office at (562) 598-8697 and it will be sent to you at the end of January. 

In Memoriam
Please pray for the family and friends of

Richard Stiitz

May 5, 1932 to November 9, 2020

May He All Rest in the Peace of Christ

Pastor Gil will be doing a service for him in December.
NEW BOOK STUDY!!
52 weeks in the New Year…How about learning 52 different bible stories and characters throughout 2021?  

A book entitled “The 52 Greatest Stories of the Bible: A Weekly Devotional” by Kenneth Boa and John Alan Turner is an easy way to enrich each week of the new year.  If you would like to read it on your own, or take part in a short weekly discussion of each week’s chapter, you can join with others in being enriched by our Bible’s stories.  The cost of the book is $12 or it can be ordered directly on Amazon.  If you’d like a copy of the book to be picked up at the church/dropped off to you, or would like to join the telephone discussion group beginning the first week of January, please call the church (562) 598-8697 and let Pastor Lisa know.



May the Joy and Blessings
of the Christmas Season

be with you now and
throughout the New Year!
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